
Ross & Cromarty Sports Council Executive Committee Meeting
MINUTES

  Dingwall Academy
Thursday 21st January 2016 at 7.00pm

Present: 
Andrew Knox (AK)(Chair);   Jim Hyslop (JH) (Treasurer);  Sandy Gall (SG) (Secretary); Joan Maxwell (JM)(Joint-Grants Convener); Jenny Maclennan (JMN)(Vice Chair & Joint-Grants Convenor);  Susan Davison (SD)(Press Officer); Helen Rowson (HR); Roy Sinclair (RS); Jo Ellen (JE) (Minutes)
Others:
None


	1.
	Apologies

	
	There were apologies from Cllr Ian Cockburn (IC); Cllr Graham MacKenzie (GM); Darren Reid (DR), HLH

	2.
	Minutes of Previous meeting (Thursday 22nd October 2015)
The minutes were proposed as a true reflection and proposed by JM and seconded by AK.



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	Contact with Isobel Murray

	
	JM advised that she has still had no luck making contact with Isobel Murray (Jeannie Graham’s replacement) at HC regarding her role in supporting RCSC.  JH suggested that she email her and JM will try this.


	
	Letter to Member Clubs

	
	JM advised that she is in the process of amending the letter which is to be issued to members regarding items agreed at the AGM.  This is in light of many applications arriving incomplete and requiring additional administrative time, so more guidance on this will be included in this communication. 


	
	Dingwall Football Club

	
	There was no update on the situation with this club (senior not youth version).


	
	Email to HMRC

	
	HR apologised for not managing to put out the email summary regarding changes HMRC are making which will affect payments to coaches.  She will do this asap.


	
	Contact with Strathpeffer Highland Gathering

	
	SG reported that there has been no response from this group following the reply from Sportscotland which was relayed to them.


	
	Travel Figures

	
	JH advised that he passed the figures requested previously on to Isobel Murray at HC.

	
	

	4.
	Correspondence

	
	SG highlighted the list of correspondence which was issued to the Committee.  The following items were discussed:
Item 10, 2016 Bowing Event – SALSC emailed in November looking for volunteers from Sports Councils  to host either a Ladies or Gents Bowling event in 2016.  SG gave some background about this event and confirmed it was circulated round the local bowling clubs to see if any wish to host.    None had responded and it was felt by the committee that due to the high cost of running this tournament, the large administration commitment along with the small membership of our clubs, this was not a feasible undertaking.  The Committee agreed to suggest to Jacqui Dunlop that the tournament be removed from the SALSC calendar.  SG to email her.
Item 13, Chanonry Sailing Club – SG read out the email from Steve Bramwell, which advised that he has stepped down for his role as Secretary, however will still do the clubs grant applications so wishes to be kept in the RCSC loop.    He also expressed thanks to RCSC for all the work it does.


	5.
	Treasures Report

	
	JH advised that the accounts stand as follows (including the awards committed in grants tonight):

· Trust Fund - £10,887.97
· Travel Fund - £3, 284.76 

· Sports Fund - £10, 992.02
The figures include the 2nd instalments of Grant Aid from HC (£7,468) which was received in December 2015.   JH advised that the next instalment is due in April 2016, but stressed that HC budgets will be finalised on 25th February and due to the current financial situation nothing can be guaranteed at present.   Previously a reduction of 5% in Grant Aid was confirmed for 2016/17, but this may yet change and grant funding as we currently know it will cease in 2017/18.


	6. 
	Grants

	
	Prior to the main grants being discussed, JM highlighted a number of queries from previous grant applications:


	
	Fyrish Gymnastics Club (073/14 & 004/15) 

	
	JM advised that previously these two awards were made to this club but the costs have now changed. The cost associated with the first coaching grant 073/14 was actually less than the grant awarded (£125, rather than £187.50), but due to HLH not awarding a grant to the club, the second (004/15) was now more than previously agreed.   Discussion followed on what to award with the final decision being:
· 073/14 - £125

· 004/15 - £250



	
	Ben Wyvis Cycle Club (011/15)

	
	Simon Harry has been in touch to report that his level 3 cycling course did not finish in October 2015 and will extend into this years funding.   It was agreed to withdraw the previous application and make it the first one of 2016/17.   JM has written to the club to ask that queries relating to grants come from them rather than the individual themselves.  



	
	Invergordon Boating Club (019/15)

	
	There has been no update from them regarding the situation with getting mains power to their clubhouse.

	
	

	
	Highland School of Skating (029/15)

	
	This had not been claimed yet as the event only took place at the end of January 2016



	
	Ross Sutherland Rugby Club (037/15)

	
	Due to a problem getting the receipts in on time, JM advised that this club have now withdrawn this application.



	
	Invergordon Boating Club

	
	This club had enquired about funding for their Senior Instructor for renewal of his First Aid Certificate. It should be noted that all RYA qualified Instructors must have a valid RYA First Aid Certificate which must be delivered by RYA qualified instructors.  These certificates must be renewed every 3 years.  JM advised that regrettably HLH will not support these courses.  See Grant Application ID056/15 Chanonry Sailing Club which is also for funding for RYA First Aid Courses.


	
	Inverness Harriers 

	
	There are 5 applications requiring more information from this club.  Requests for additional information have been made, but nothing has been forthcoming.   As there will likely be a representative from the club at the Awards Night, AK will try to speak to them.


	
	The following grants were discussed and the decisions made are detailed below:

ID

Club

Category

Grant Awarded

051/15
Highland Disability Sport
Excellence
Agreed to award £65.10
052/15
Dingwall Youth Sub Aqua Club
Coaching
Agreed to fund £42.50
053/15
Gairloch Golf Club
Sports Development
Agreed to fund £200.00
054/15
Ross County Athletics Club
Excellence
Agreed to fund £247.50
055/15
Ross County Athletics Club
Sports Development
Deferred as more information required
056/15
Chanonry Sailing Club
Coaching
Agreed to fund £200.00
057/15
Invergordon Judo Club
Travel Grant
Agreed to fund £200.00
058/15
Invergordon Junior Football Club
Equipment
Agreed to fund £500.00


	
	

	
	Following the discussion on the grants, AK suggested to JM that she asks for all claim forms to be submitted in Word format rather than PDF.  This then allows amendments to be made where necessary without much hassle.   JM also asked that the forms are amended to include either an extra column or question stating ‘What grant are you claiming?’ to reduce any confusion with  administration. All present agreed this was a good idea.



	7.
	Membership & New Members

	
	Membership Application from the Highland Junior Curlers

	
	JM reported that they have a number of members based in Ross-shire and therefore it was agreed to invite them to join RCSC from April.


	
	Tain Rifle & Pistol Club

	
	SG confirmed that they are wishing to join and have paid the subs in cash.   Discussion took place on whether they should become members now or wait and join in April.   SG to suggest to them that they wait until April.  They will then be able to apply for grants from 6 months of that date.


	
	Invergordon Golf Club

	
	JM advised that she spoke to Willey Mackay, Golf Development Officer and following discussions with John Fraser and Bill Rhind from the club, the subs will be paid.


	8.
	Sports Council Awards

	
	New Venue

	
	SG advised that as Dingwall Academy was not available on Thursday 28th January the new venue will be the Grand Hall at Tulloch Castle. The cost of this was confirmed post meeting as £175. The photographer confirmed at £50. Keepsake trophies from Country Images confirmed at £158.04   



	
	Nominations

	
	There have been 19 nominations, each requiring a summary which will  be read out on the evening.  HR confirmed she emailed out those committee members who have offered to write a summary detailing who should do what.  These summaries should be about 2 minutes long.  On the evening those speaking (AK, HR & SD, plus possibly JM) will not necessarily read the ones they have written, but in an order which will allow them a break between each one.
JH, AK, HR, JMN & SD have all submitted their votes to establish the winners of the awards.   It was reported that one category has a tie and therefore JM will now vote on this category only.  Once the winners for the Junior categories (U18, U16 & U13) are decided, the committee can then vote on the overall winner of the Junior trophy. 



	
	Presentations

	
	SG confirmed that Jack Murray from Dingwall Youth Sub Aqua Club will do a presentation, but this will be on the Club and the grants they have received.  Doug Souter from SALSC will also be encouraged to speak about SALSC.  It was emphasised that time is limited so each presentation will need to be no more than 10 minutes long.  It was agreed that the video Chanonry Sailing Club have produced will be shown on a loop while the refreshments are being served.  JMN also advised that Highland Budokan Judo club have a video which could be played on the evening too.  She will email the link to AK.


	
	SG will collect the projector from JH (who cannot make the event) and check with Tulloch Castle as to whether there will be Wifi and a projector screen available.



	
	Awards

	
	The situation with the return of the trophies from last years winners was:
· Junior Athlete Trophy for the year – The previous recipient has been contacted and should be attending on the night.
· Coach – The trophy will be returned on the night.
· Volunteer/Administrator – Shield to be returned.
· Endeavour – JMN phoned the recipient and this will be collected tomorrow.
· Club of the Year – The Shield has been returned to SG.
Doug Souter from SALSC to be asked if he will present the Awards.
JM will produce the certificates for the winners and also laminate them.  If she has any difficulty with the laminating she will contact SD for assistance.



	
	Other Arrangements

	
	SG will establish the cost of Tulloch Castle providing tea, coffee and biscuits as it was agreed that anything more elaborate was not required.   Once the costs are established of this, SG to let JH know so he can write a cheque for payment to be made on the evening.  Cheques will also be organised for the photographer and the Junior athletes.
JM advised that the Scrapbooks have not been updated recently, but can bring them anyway. Those present felt this was a good idea.



	9.
	Active School’s Coordinator’s Report

	
	SG advised that no report has been received again from Active Schools.  JM suggested that such reports are not likely to be received now as it does not form part of the job description of Active Schools Coordinators.  The item will be dropped from future agendas. (Post Meeting Note:  A report was received on 27th January)


	10.
	Community Sports Hub Report 

	
	SG confirmed he had circulated the latest report from DR today.   There was no discussion other than a brief outline of the ‘Great People – Great Clubs’ event on 27th/28th February.  This will take place in Dingwall Sports Hub.  Once the programme for this is finalised it will be emailed out to the Committee.


	11.
	AOCB

	
	No items were raised

	
	

	12.
	Date & Venue of Next Meeting

	
	Thursday 17th March at 7.00pm at Dingwall Academy Meeting Room

	
	This Executive Committee meeting finished at 9.05pm



Actions:

	Ref
	Who
	Action
	When

	1
	JM
	To establish contact with Isobel Murray at HC by email
	ASAP

	2
	JM
	To redraft the letter to members regarding the AGM decisions
	ASAP

	3
	HR
	To provide a summary email of the HMRC changes detailed at the SALSC seminar she attended
	ASAP

	4
	SG
	To contact Jacqui Dunlop at SALSC with the response to the Bowling event 2016
	ASAP

	5
	JM
	To amend claim forms to include a question about how much exactly the grant requested is for
	ASAP

	6
	SG
	To advise Tain Rifle & Pistol Club that their membership will be from 1st April 2016
	ASAP

	7
	AK, HR, JH, JMN & SD
	To do the nominated athletes summaries for the Awards Night
	By 28/01/16

	8
	JMN
	To forward the link to the Judo club’s video to AK
	By 28/01/16

	9
	JM
	To vote on the only tied category and report the result back to SG who will then organise for the overall winner of the Junior categories to be decided
	By 28/01/16

	10
	SG
	To establish the cost of the refreshments, collect the projector and cheques from JH.  Also to check if Wifi and a projector screen are available at Tulloch Castle
	By 28/01/16


1

